ANHE Education Workgroup
August 14, 2017

Attendance:  Peggy Berry, Monica Hanson, Lisa Jordan, Jeanne Leffers, Ruth McDermott-Levy, Kathy Murphy. 

I. July minutes were approved by Monica Hanson and seconded by Kathy Murphy. 

II. Peggy Berry shared that ANHE partnered with other NRCD and other organizations to sue the EPA regarding TSCA reform.  
 The press release from Katie Huffling: 
NRDC, Partners Sue Trump Administration Over Flawed Toxic Chemical Regulations
 
[bookmark: x__GoBack]WASHINGTON (August 14, 2017) – The Natural Resources Defense Council, together with the Alliance of Nurses for Healthy Environments and Cape Fear River Watch, have sued the Trump administration over its rules for regulating toxic chemicals in consumer products and in the workplace.  The lawsuit, filed in federal court in Richmond, challenges industry-friendly rules the EPA issued in July. Those rules address how the agency plans to prioritize chemicals and evaluate their health risks under the revised Toxic Substances Control Act (TSCA).
 
The following is a statement by Katie Huffling, Executive Director of the Alliance of Nurses for Healthy Environments:
 
“As nurses, we are outraged that the EPA would put the chemical industry’s narrow interests ahead of the health of all Americans.  Our children deserve to be safe from toxic chemicals.”
 
The following is a statement by Kemp Burdette, Riverkeeper for Cape Fear River Watch:
 
“Toxic chemicals are not a hypothetical here.  The drinking water for one in five North Carolinians comes from the Cape Fear River.  Researchers recently found the river – and our drinking water – is filled with chemicals that can cause cancer.  With stakes this high, it’s unconscionable that the Trump administration would put polluters over people by weakening the rules that protect us.”
 
The following is a statement by Daniel Rosenberg, Senior Attorney for the Health & Environment program at NRDC:
 
“Most people don’t realize how few protections this country has against toxic chemicals.  These rules would make it harder to keep people safe.  The EPA’s toxics office is now headed by a former top official for the chemical industry’s lobbying group.  So it’s no surprise the agency is creating loopholes for chemical companies.  We’re suing to hold the agency to its mission of protecting the public.”
 
For more information, see this blog by NRDC’s Daniel Rosenberg and Jennifer Sass.


III. ANA Book of the Year, the e-text was submitted under environmental health and community public health.  
For the second 
Adrian & Karen – natural disasters
Jenn Roscoe - Engagement 
Peggy Berry – occupational health nursing 
Ruth McDermott-Levy (January 2018)- Energy 
Ruth McDermott-Levy: home environment (March 2018) 
Lisa Jordan – mental health & environment and pharmaceuticals  (Kathy Murphy on the article related to pharmaceuticals).
Robyn Gilden - Ruth McDermott-Levy will follow-up regarding  

IV. On the next call we will determine a date for a virtual writers’ workshop for the second edition of the e-text.  There will be an ANHE table at APHA and we can gather additional authors at APHA.  We will also use our web site 

Jenn & Adrian will report of programs that have environmental health Certificate program for the September call. 

V. Upcoming events: 
A. Nov. 11 – CT will have a conference on Climate Change for nurses, nursing students, and nursing faculty at Naugatuck Valley Community College  $40/$35 students.  CLN and CNA are supporting the program.  Naugatuck Valley is centrally located in CT and there is ample parking.  

B. Climate Reality Training in Pittsburgh in Oct.  Peggy Berry and Katie Huffling are going.  Kathy Murphy is waiting to hear.  

C. Climate Change in Nursing Video sent out by Barb Sattler.  Kathy will send the link and we are asked to review and comment by the next call on Sept. 11 at 7:30 PM.  Please find the video at: http://www.climatechangeandnursing.org/view-entire-film.html

D. Webinar with Ohio Public Health Association – is looking for speakers for their webinar regarding climate and health equity.  Peggy Berry will send the announcement for speakers to Kathy Murphy.  

VI. Ruth will send out a survey regarding “best time” for  


[bookmark: _GoBack]Next Call September 11, 7:30 PM EST.  
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